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Re: Cystic Fibrosis services Ref: RDR/08/0313
Dear Ms. Fallon,

I refer to your letter to Minister for Health and Children dated 12" February 2008 to which | have
been asked to provide a response.

The HSE has invested €6.78m in the enhancement of specialist teams for the treatment of people
with Cystic Fibrosis at 2 number of hospitals in the country which also provide allied expertise. As
you will be aware Cystic Fibrosis treatment is provided either at home or at hospital both on an
ambulatory or an inpatient basis and that hospitals have a range of single room accommodation
available according to relative age of buildings or stages of redevelopment

Much of the recent media coverage has focused on St. Vincent's University Hospital which faces
particular pressures in terms of the concentration of people with CF treated there and the relatively
low number of single rooms available. The hospital is undergoing a redevelopment programme the
first phase of which opened in 2006. This building includes dedicated facilities for the ambulatory
care of people with Cystic Fibrosis and the new Accident and Emergency Department includes a
number of single rooms and areas where patients can be managed independent of the
mainstream.

With regard to your specific question on the matter of modular buildings - HSE Estates
professionals have been working closely with architects nominated by the Cystic Fibrosis
Assaciation of Ireland on this matter in the cotext of St. Vincent's Hospital. | understand that this
proposal has now been superseded by an agreed solution which will provide fourteen single en-
suite rooms through refurbishment of the existing building by the end of summer 2008 as an
interim measure pending the development of the new 120 room block.

At Beaumont Hospital the €2.5m capital funding identified in the 2008 budget will provide for an
ambulatory care facility for the treatment of Cystic Fibrosis. The hospital will in addition ring fence
up to six single rooms in the new single room block (MAU building project) for care of patients with
Gystic Fibrosis. This building is due for completion towards the end of 2008
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Yours sincerel
& fllotis,

Louise McMahon
Hospital Network Manager
Dublin South




